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Tolling was evaluated in the DEIS and FEIS, and included in the LPA for

two important reasons. First, a toll may be necessary to pay for the

construction of this project, as discussed in Chapter 4 of the FEIS.

Second, a toll provides a valuable travel demand management tool that

encourages travelers to take alternative modes (including light rail

provided by this project), travel at off-peak periods, or reduce their auto

trips. This demand management reduces congestion and extends the

effective service life of the facility. When the existing I-5 northbound

bridge was built in 1917, it was paid for with a toll. The southbound I-5

bridge, built in 1958, was also funded partially by tolls. In 2008, the

Washington legislature passed enabling language for tolling on I-5,

provided that each facility is later authorized under specific legislation.

Once authorized by the legislature, the Washington Transportation

Commission has the authority to set the toll rates. In Oregon, and the

Oregon Transportation Commission has the authority to toll a facility and

to set the toll rates.

 

P-0062-002

See discussions of tolling, above. Regarding transit expenditures, as

described in Chapter 1 of the DEIS, the project's Purpose and Need

reflects "previous planning studies, solicitation of public input, and

coordination with stakeholder groups." This outreach, and prior planning

studies, identified improving transit service along the I-5 corridor as an

important element of this project. This need is included in the project's

Purpose and Need. As such, any alternative (except No-Build) evaluated

in the DEIS must address this need to improve transit service, and

limiting transit expenditures would result in a project that is inconsistent

with it's Purpose and Need. Please refer to Chapter 4 of the FEIS for a

description of the current plans for funding construction and operation of

the LPA.
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